DKG Kappa Chapter Executive Board Meeting
Saturday, August 2011

The Executive Board of Kappa Chapter met at Mrs. Rowe’s Restaurant Saturday, August 20, 2011. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. with a welcome from President Scarlett Kiser. Following an inspirational quote she described two goals she has for Kappa this year. They are 1. To write and implement a Strategic Action Plan for the chapter and 2. To create and maintain a chapter web page.

Those who attended the Southeast Regional Conference in Louisville in July shared their impressions and experiences. Susan Doughty, Anne Purdue, Scarlett Kiser, Bea Morris and Lynne Carson described the inspirational speakers and wonderful fellowship of the conference. Those who rode the bus experienced special sisterhood. It was noted with pride that seven members of Kappa were among the 41 Virginians who were present.

Following breakfast committee reports were presented.  Anne Purdue presented the Program Committee report and outlined the meetings planned for the upcoming year. They are:
· Tuesday, September 20 – Wilson Middle School. Business meeting and committee meetings. Time will be provided to work on the Strategic Action Plan for the chapter.

· Tuesday, October 11 – Shenandoah Valley Governors School  The program will directed towards motion activities to encourage members to be physically active.
· Tuesday, November 15 = Third Presbyterian Church. Dinner meeting. Program will be Ndakuvara + Schools for Africa. .

· Saturday, February  18 (if okay with the church ladies) A Charming Luncheon. Initiation of new members. Program: My Mother’s Charms

· Tuesday, March 20 – Shenandoah Valley Governors School  Program: Grant-In-Aid Gift Boxes for Auction
· Tuesday, May 8 -  Third Presbyterian Church  Presentation of Downs-Ryerson Grant In Aid

Program: Thoroughly Modern Eleanor

· Tuesday, September 19 – Shenandoah Valley Governors School. Business meeting and committee meetings.

Margaret Stables presented the Finance Committee report. Copies of the proposed budget for 2011-2012 were distributed to those present.  Margaret explained areas of change from previous years and noted that Kappa has 55 active and 4 reserve members which necessitated reductions in a number of areas. The budget was unanimously approved by the Board. Chapter dues will remain $26. Meals provided by Third Presbyterian Church ladies will remain at $12 for this year. It was decided to ask members to bring food items (which would be specified) at each meeting. These will be taken to food banks at area churches.
The Membership Committee report was presented by Bev Wise. The orientation for new members is to be at the Breakfast Meeting of the Executive Board in January unless a large number of new members are to be received. Information and nomination forms will be included in the September newsletter, applications will be due by the October meeting. Biographical information about prospective members will be sent out in the November newsletter. Voting on the new members will occur at the November meeting. Initiation will be at the February meeting.

Bea Morris reported for the Legislation Committee. The 2012 Legislative Day is set for February 6 and the registration deadline is January 25. She stressed the increased importance of members’ support of educational issues and our continuing contact with legislators.

Virginia Scholar presentations were made by Bea Morris at James Madison University and by Shirley Crawford at Mary Baldwin College. Lynne is to send the names of these scholars to Scarlett so Kappa can track their progress as they begin their careers in education.

Board members were reminded to get information for the newsletter to Kay Quick as soon as possible.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lynne Carson

